HIV POLICY COLLABORATIVE

2007-2009 TASKS AND ACCOMPLISHMENTS


	ISSUE
	AIDS LAW PROJECT, OBO THE HIV POLICY COLLABORATIVE, RESPONSE(S)
	RESULTS / STATUS

	Over the Counter Pharmacy Sales of Syringes
	On behalf of the Collaborative the AIDS Law Project participated in making public comments in support of this new pharmacy board regulation which would allow Pharmacies to sell up to 30 syringes without a prescription.
	The Final Form regulations, which no longer contain restrictions on age or quantity, were approved on July 23, 2009.  After pro-forma review by the Attorney General and publication in the Pennsylvania Bulletin, the regulation will become effective on the date it is published.

	Proposed amendment to drug and alcohol regulations-- No. 10-186 Department of Health, Confidentiality of Patient Records and Information
	On behalf of the HIV Policy Collaborative, the AIDS Law Project has prepared and sent letters to the co-chairs of the House and Senate Health & Safety Committees in opposition to the proposed regulations.  The regulations propose to permit insurers greater access to patient information, in some cases without requiring the patient’s consent.
	Thanks to our opposition, the Proposed Regulation has not been changed into its Final Form.  If the Department of Health does not take further action on the proposed regulation before January 14, 2010, the Proposed Regulation will be deemed withdrawn. 

	Amending Act 148- House Bill 2465 and Senate Bill 1261


	The AIDS Law Project prepared an analysis of both bills and forwarded them along with information about how to comment on them to Collaborative members.  Additionally, the AIDS Law Project presented testimony in opposition to Senate Bill 1261 on behalf of the Collaborative at a hearing convened by Senator Edwin Erickson in Harrisburg on May 14, 2008.
	State Representative Josh Shapiro, sponsor of HB2465, convened a meeting on June 25 to discuss and clarify the purpose of the bill.  At that meeting he announced his openness to reconsidering the intent of the bill and he asked the state Department of Health to reconvene an Advisory Group with the purpose of developing “principals and recommendations” to guide him in drafting future legislation. The Collaborative participated in a meeting of the Advisory Group on August 1, 2008 that convinced Representative Shapiro to withdraw HB2465.  SB1261 has been on hold without action.

	CDC Guidelines for Testing in Prison
	The AIDS Law Project reviewed guidelines posted by the CDC and forwarded comments to HIV Policy Collaborative members.  We also coordinated an effort to solicit additional comments and responses from members of the Collaborative.  Those comments were then forwarded to the CDC.  
	Guidelines have been promulgated.


	HIV and Children and Youth Policy
	The AIDS Law Project and the Juvenile Law Center are collaborating on providing county by county comments on Children and Youth policies regarding HIV-disease and on creating a model policy for Children and Youth.
	A first draft set of comments is complete but still in the editing stage.  When the comments are ready to be sent to the Department of Public Welfare they will be shared with the Collaborative for preliminary review and comment.  The AIDS Law Project continues to advocate in individual cases.

	HIV and Education
	The AIDS Law Project attended a conference held by the Department of Education.  Pennsylvania requires HIV education in the schools but does not have baseline standards for exactly what is taught.  Additionally, ALPP has participated in a coalition called Pennsylvania Advocates for Responsible Sexual Education (PARSE).
	The AIDS Law Project is developing a strategy to introduce a bill in favor of scientifically-based comprehensive sex education.

	Proposed amendments to the Family Medical Leave Act Regulations
	The U.S. Department of Labor issued Proposed amendments to the Family Medical Leave Act Regulations in February, 2008.  The AIDS Law Project prepared and submitted comments on behalf of the Collaborative regarding the proposed regulations on April 10, 2008.
	The submitted comments are available on the website www.regulations.gov.  The Department of Labor has issued Final Regulations.  The AIDS Law Project is currently reviewing them in an effort to determine the impact of the regulations on persons living with HIV/AIDS.

	Proposed bill to ensure greater information sharing between social service agencies serving dependent and/or delinquent children
	The Juvenile Law Center approached the AIDS Law Project regarding Senate Bill 481.  This bill proposed to permit social service agencies involved with a dependent or delinquent child to share information without the informed consent of either the parents or the child.  The bill in its original form violated both State and Federal State Law.  The AIDS Law Project, on behalf of the Collaborative, prepared and submitted comments on the proposed bill to Senator Patrick M. Browne.  Additionally, the AIDS Law Project participated in a conference call involving several organizations in an effort to discuss strategy regarding this bill.
	As a result of the Collaborative’s comments submitted in November, 2007, the bill was amended to comply with federal and state law.  Additionally, as a result of comments that were prepared and submitted by the Collaborative, the bill was again amended to ensure that no child advocacy organizations and mental health information sharing would take place without the express written consent of the children and/or parents.
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